DRESSAGE RIDERS FORUM

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 17TH OCTOBER 2012
Meeting opened 7.15pm.

Facilitator Mr Ron Fleming.
Apologies:  Janet Reid, Tyana Lawless, Sally Trevenen, Wendy Cumming, Kim Thomas and Roz Tippett.
The Agenda included and summarised all issues raised by Riders preceding the meeting.

Denise Barker welcomed riders, gave introduction, and introduced Mr Ron Fleming.

Mr Ron Fleming introduced Mr Martin Shaw (CEO EWA).

Martin Shaw gave brief explanation of Board changes and a reminder to riders that four nominations had been received for the two vacant positions on the DWA committee. He encouraged all Dressage Riders to vote and provided Resumes of DWA committee nominees.
Events and Competition
Discussion around the fact that there were fewer competitions now being run, in particular by the Pony Clubs.

Organizers are not coming forward to run major and championship events, it was thought that this was due to several factors: -
a. Struggling volunteer base. Suggested reasons were-
· Ratio of riders & classes to helpers too great.
· Same helpers often get burnt out and lose interest.

· Riders complain but do not step up to help.

· Helpers are often inexperienced and are abused by competitors.

b. Riders not supporting smaller events resulting in club efforts running at a loss. Suggested reasons were-
· Wrong classes being offered

· Poor ground conditions
· Warm up areas too small, crowded, all grades warming together in the same area
· Lack of helpers resulting in poor organisation.
c. Discouraged Organisers.

· Too many classes at major events - stretching all resources, such as Judges, helpers, scorers and gear checkers.

· Organisers are taking too much criticism for their efforts.

· Lack of support provided to new keen organisers.

d. Negative Feedback from some members of the DWA Committee when approached for support or advice on issues by competition organisers.  

Statements made -
· Riders need to address the situation as a whole and that the committee does not have all the answers all of the time.
· The SDF & ADF had in the last few years incorporated more classes to broaden the sport and to cover fees.
Some suggestions for these issues were -
a. Better allocation of helper duties to include all riders, but to enable riders time to warm up and care for their horses (it was agreed that this is a very difficult issue and that other disciplines with a higher percentage of young riders have the advantage of more parents / family to be helpers).
b. Riders expressed a strong vote for more available training for helpers such as pencillers and gear checkers as we now had more inexperienced people running clubs and helping. Committee members explained that clubs need to refer more to the rulebook for correct procedures.
c. Clubs to take more responsibility and train helpers.
d. Riders recommended that DWA should supply feedback and information for event organisers running a new event and to all clubs and committees. There should be a DWA contact person for the clubs, who could act as Club Liaison Officer. More/better communication is needed.
e. Less classes at major events.
Ron Fleming suggested that it would be worthwhile DWA arranging an event organiser’s forum to be held which was well received.

Alistair MacKinlay (EWA Chairman) advised that Eventing WA has been doing this for a few years and the feedback has been very good and positive.

DWA representatives attending the Forum gave an undertaking to arrange an organiser’s forum in the near future.
Horse of The Year / State championships
It was stated that Dressage Promotions Inc. was created to set up and run competitions as DWA had been advised that they were not able to do this.  This was clarified by Alistair Mackinlay, whereby he advised that the information was not totally correct, and that DWA could and should be more active in arranging competitions, however Dressage Promotions as an incorporated body had advantages.  He advised that the EWA Board would encourage DWA to raise its involvement in running competitions.
DWA was reminded that it was their duty to ensure that events are run and not lost through lack of interest of organisers.
A sound offer was made to organise the ADF by Heidi Emery.
Some rider concerns at Major events were: - 
a. The large mixture of classes held at the same time at major events e.g. FEI, Official, Associate, Adult Rider, Inter-School and Pony Club.
b. Base classes dropping off and moving to adult rider classes.
c. Lower Grade Official, Associate and adult riders often intimidated at Official competitions.  Difficulties associated with warm ups not being separate creates opportunities for intimidation (e.g. A prelim horse is warming up in the same area as FEI horses).
d. Higher-level official riders entering Associate classes.

Suggestions put forward;
· WA should follow other States and countries by introducing two levels for Official:  A and B level which has proven to be highly successful.
“A” level being aimed at more professional riders and results counted for National qualifiers etc.
“ B” level for riders not aspiring to compete Nationally or Internationally but rated on the same level.
Also a third level of Associate or Unofficial.

· Martin Shaw advised that there is a new membership structure currently in planning stages by EA so there will possibly be some changes to the class structure in the near future.
· Less classes at major events and designated warm up areas for the different levels of riders. 

Freestyles
Riders were unanimous that riding three tests in one day puts too much pressure on some horses and riders at State Championships.
Suggestions -
· There was consensus that freestyles being run on the Friday evening prior to the weekend event.
· Evening freestyle provides an opportunity for organisers to encourage sponsors and spectators to attend and adds excitement to the competition in general.
· This would also contribute to a better organised weekend, there being less pressure on scorers, freeing up more judges and helpers. Also more ground space.
Quality of Grounds

Statement made - Some grounds are not suitable to hold a Dressage competition.

Upon discussion this covered competition areas, warm up areas and general suitability.

Suggestions:
· The Handbook could include in their event details a description of the type of ground at the venue they propose to hold the event (similar to the Eventing Handbook). This gives the rider the opportunity to make a decision before entering and arriving at the competition to find that the ground is unsuitable and possibly dangerous. There are many injuries associated with poorly maintained competition and warm up surfaces - which soon becomes a horse welfare issue.
· DWA could liaise with clubs on the suitability of grounds.
· DWA advised that DDF funds are available for clubs that wish to improve their Dressage grounds. They need to apply to the committee for this and it will be an agenda item at the Organisers Forum.
· Riders and Clubs need to work closely with their local councils and other users of their grounds to lobby for assistance to maintain ground standards.  It was also discussed that this can create difficulties as sometimes the Local Authorities take over and make poor decisions on what is a suitable surface (e.g. Sand too deep)
· At an event the TD or Steward has the authority to make a decision on the suitability of the grounds and warm up areas particularly in regard to the welfare and safety of the horse and rider. 
· Recommended that we have more qualified stewards and again support for a DWA Club Liaison Officer was made.
Organisers and Helpers

It was stated -
a. There is a serious lack of helpers at big events. Discussion in general agreed that there is not the pool of volunteers available, and that volunteers must be valued, trained and treated with more respect.
b. Lower level riders are often very willing to help but often do not have the knowledge and are unable to find information quickly and efficiently (such as rules).
c. Self-help riders are not always reliable and fitting their helper duties in around riding times is time consuming for organisers to arrange, and creates chaos  for the organiser when the riders scratches
d. Asking clubs to supply helpers has been unsuccessful in the past.
Suggestions:
· It was suggested that we create a” Volunteer Coordinator” and have a volunteer list. There are many people connected with Dressage and given some direction and training they would be a great asset. This could be discussed and developed further at the proposed Organisers forum.
An Organisers Forum was again discussed to provide better communication between clubs and DWA. It could enable better information for clubs and helpers, enable clubs to compare notes and assist each other leading to better direction and support to further develop their events.
Scoring
It was stated that scoring was a problem nationally and not just here in WA.

There are some clubs successfully using certain programs but the success largely depends on the size and the format of the event along with the experience of the scoring team.
This is an ongoing dilemma. Clubs and committees are individually experimenting with new systems.
The Organisers Forum could address this and perhaps identify the most suitable scoring software.

Young Horse Competitions

Young horse competitions have been poorly supported in the past.

Suggested reasons for this were -
a. The training requirements, especially for 5 & 6 year olds, is too high for most combinations to achieve at that time.
b. Close of entries is too far in advance from the event. Young horses are more unpredictable and the chance of having to withdraw due to injury etc. is far greater.
c. Ground conditions.

The feeling was that there are many riders wanting to take out their young horses to shows, but are unable to meet the required standard.
It was suggested - 
· Run two classes A and B. The A class being an official national qualifier run by National rules and tests, and the B class for horses not aimed at the National young horse championships and given lower test levels to compete e.g. a five year old horse would ride a prelim test.

· This would encourage more young horse combinations to compete more confidently at their level.

National Issues
Dr Warwick Vale attended the meeting and had just returned from an EA Board meeting where he had been elected the Deputy Chair.
He advised that most of the issues facing Dressage in WA have similarities to other states.  EVIC has lost many members to Adult Riders Clubs over recent years and and are a very real threat to EVIC.  He advised Dressage and EWA to not lose sight of the grass root participants who are not looking to be FEI or Olympic riders.

The Olympic high-performance setup has a new board of which Dr Warwick Vale is now a member. A task force has been commissioned to investigate the events involving the selection process of the 2012 Olympic team.
The appeal from Hayley Beresford had serious impact and ruined any real hopes of success for our dressage team.
The Australian Sports Commission has reviewed the funding of all Olympic sports. 

The grants will now be assessed on Olympic Competition results and participation. Equestrian Sport needs to be winning medals and be selecting world ranked riders to the in order to meet the future funding requirements.  Dressage is currently likely to be the hardest hit equestrian discipline on current form and rankings.
The new funding structure will take effect for the 2020 Olympics, 2016 will remain as it is now.

The ramifications of this change are very bad for Australian Dressage as an Olympic sport, and it is going to become more difficult for EA to support an Olympic Team in the future.

Riders are likely to need to self-fund or a Supporters Club will be necessary.
Our Dressage sport must think differently about how it is to support its high performance teams.

At present Dressage has one finance provider (EA / ASC) with one agenda; to maintain this funding it is necessary to meet the medal quota and to finish in the top five.
Mr Ron Fleming thanked the riders for their support and input to the Forum.

Close of Meeting 9pm
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